LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
February 5, 2007

TO: Honorable Dianne White Délisi, Chair, House Committee on Public Health
FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB420 by Veasey (Relating to fetal and infant mortality review and health warnings related
to fetal and infant mortality; imposing a penalty.), As I ntroduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill authorizes establishment of fetal and infant mortality review teams by local health authorities,
other local health officials, or the Department of State Health Services (DSHS). DSHS estimates no
fiscal impact from establishing these review teams. The agency estimates that any cost from providing
support to counties without alocal health authority would be minimal and could be absorbed within
current funding.

The bill would also amend the text of the sign required to be posted by sellers of cigarettes or tobacco
products warning that sales to aminor are prohibited by law; the amended sign would provide
additional health warnings for pregnant women. The Comptroller of Public Accountsis required to
design and provide this warning sign. The agency estimates no fiscal impact from amending and
providing the amended warning sign.

L ocal Government Impact

It is assumed that alocal health authority would create and operate areview team only if the funds are
available.

Due to the small number of possible cases, no significant fiscal implication to units of local law
enforement is anticipated from the creation of the new Class A misdemeanor offense stated in the bill.
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